

## Dear Parents/Guardians:

We are writing this letter in order to communicate that on September 4th, the Southern Lehigh School District was notified that an individual within the Southern Lehigh High School Athletic Program has tested positive for COVID-19. The Southern Lehigh School District continues to work with the Pennsylvania Department of Health in all matters related to COVID-19 and all student-athletes or staff who have been deemed a "close contact" (PA Department of Health Definition) will receive a separate phone correspondence from the Pennsylvania Department of Health with further guidance on what to do next. The Southern Lehigh School District will continue to follow the procedures outlined in the District Health and Safety Plan and specifically the Exclusion From and Return to School Document. Under these guidelines all students and staff constituting as a "close contact" will be required to quarantine for at least 14 days from the last date of "contact," Monday August 31st and are not permitted on school grounds for any reason until September 15th.

The Southern Lehigh School District continues to encourage all parents/guardians and staff to complete the <u>Daily Health Screener</u> including an at home temperature check. All members of the Southern Lehigh School District community should follow the procedures outlined on the Daily Health Screener in the event that symptoms related to COVID-19 are present. Southern Lehigh School District students and staff must continue to closely monitor themselves for any sign of illness related to COVID-19 and seek medical guidance as needed. The Pennsylvania Department of Health provides the following guidance specific to the symptoms of <u>COVID-19</u>.

If you have any questions about COVID-19 or the related symptoms, please call the PA Department of Health at 1-877-PA-Health, Lehigh County representatives from the Pennsylvania Department of Health at 610-821-6770, or schedule a virtual visit at St. Luke's (1-866-STLUKES (1-866-785-8537) option 7) or LVHN.

Thank you in advance for your diligence in helping the Southern Lehigh School District mitigate COVID-19 in our community. We appreciate your support and the District will continue to work in partnership with the Pennsylvania Department of Health throughout the ongoing pandemic. As always, please feel free to contact me via email at <a href="mailto:zimmermanm@slsd.org">zimmermanm@slsd.org</a> with questions.

Marc Zimmerman
Athletic Director

Beth Guarriello Principal